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2018 Contributions  
 Just a reminder.... contributions received after December 31, 
2018 will be credited to 2019. 
 

Annual Congregational Meeting 
 The Annual Congregational Meeting will be held on Sunday, January 
27, 2019 after the worship service (approximately 10:30 a.m.) in the 
sanctuary.  The business items are as follows (as of printing date): 
• Approval of the 2018 Annual Meeting Minutes. 
• Election of the 2019 Officers. 
• Approval of the 2019 Budget. 
 
 A copy of the 2018 Annual Meeting minutes will be mailed to all 
members with the meeting notice.  The slate of officer nominees for 2019 
will be posted on the bulletin board in the church office, as stated in the 
By-Laws, and the proposed 2019 Budget will be available at the meeting.  
The 2018 Annual Report, which includes reports from the officers, the 
various boards, and committees will be available at the Annual Meeting. 
 
 According to the NCC By-Laws, only church members may vote.  
Members are asked to sign in prior to the meeting.  Childcare will be 
provided. 
      
Dollars and Sense 
 The Dollars and Sense informational session will be 
held on Sunday, January 20, 2019 right after church 
service.  Please come and hear the information about 
NCC's 2019 budget, so that you will be able to 
understand the budget when discussed at the Annual Congregational 
Meeting on January 27. Treasurer Garrett Iha and Vice Moderator Wayne 
Kodama will be there to field your questions. 

NCC News 
January 6, 2019 



 
Stewardship – 2019 Pledge Cards 
 If you haven’t already done so, please turn in your 2019 pledge card. 
You may place it in the offering plate or mail it to the church office. Thank 
you for your commitment to the mission and ministry of Nu‘uanu 
Congregational Church.  
 
2019 Altar Flower Chart 
 If you wish to honor a loved one or celebrate a special occasion, the 
2019 Flower Chart is ready for sign ups. To reserve a date, call or sign up 
in the church office. 
 
Lectionary Study 

      The Lectionary Bible Study will not be meeting Dec. 19 
and 26. It will resume on Wednesday, January 2, 2019. All 
are welcome. A light supper is served at 5:30 p.m. on the lanai, 

followed by the study at 6:30 p.m. in the Pastor’s foyer. 
 
Green Day VI Preparation 
Plastic Garden Pots and Gardeners needed for Green Day VI. 
 It’s a new year, and time to recycle some of those garden items 
sitting around and waiting to be awakened and working again. Two 
inch (2”) and four inch (4”) plastic garden pots (washed out) are 
needed to give a plant a new home. If you have a pot-home with 
some lonely soil and no resident, we have many hardy small plants 
for you to just pop into your lonely pot to easily manage (guaranteed 
easy) until April when we will pick them up.    
 
 Another item we are looking for are clean and/or interesting-
looking containers for water gardens which are at least 1 gallon – 5 
gallon in size. Email kimoment2@hawaiiantel.net, call 595-3135 
after 7 p.m., or see Velma for any pot or plant donations or 
questions. 
 
Family Promise Sports Equipment 
 Do you have volleyballs or basketballs in the garage no longer used by 
the grandkids?  Family Promise needs some newer balls to replace our very 
tired sports equipment. Also, pumps and needles to keep them inflated. 
Donations are gratefully accepted by the Missions Committee. 
 
 
 



Point in Time Count 
 Partners in Care (PIC), a coalition of homeless service providers and 
other organizations whose mission is to end homelessness, is conducting 
the Point in Time Count of homeless people beginning on Tuesday, 
January 22, 2019. We are seeking volunteers to help conduct surveys of 
the homeless and provide other support in one of seven regions on Oahu. 
Volunteers will undergo a mandatory training in January to prepare for the 
count. If you are interested, want to see the training schedule, or want to 
learn more about the count or the volunteer experience, visit PIC’s website 
at www.partnersincareoahu.org/point-time-count-oahu. If you have any 
questions, please contact Jason Kasamoto at 808-208-3712 
or Jason.s.kasamoto@hawaii.gov. 
 
 

 


